Ss. Joseph and Cabrini Parish Council Minutes

June 1, 2022

The June meeting was called to order by Vice-President Kay Pohren at 7:05pm at St. Joseph Hall. Members present were: Mike Adrian, Paul Fritz, Kay Pohren, Marian Milender, Arlene Fritz, and Fr. Lathrop. Guest: Rosemary Pacha. Absent: Lisa Clark, Greg Ledger, Tristan Ledger and Carol Robison. Quorum is not present.

An opening prayer was led by Fr. Lathrop.

Paul Fritz read the May 4, 2022 meeting minutes. Cannot approve. Quorum not present.

Committee Reports

Christian Service/Social Action

Marian Milender reports a good collection of food taken to Brighton's food pantry. She reported the pantry is well organized and appreciates donations.

Family Life

Arlene Fritz reports sending "Thinking of you" cards to six shut-ins/homebound parishioners. Kay Pohren, Nancy Anderson and Arlene attended the May Altar and Rosary meeting to give an update on plans for parish celebration recognizing St. Joseph's and Mother Cabrini's Anniversaries. They received no support.

Liturgy

- 1) Marian Milender reports that praying the Rosary before Mass in May went well. More people attended the Rosary this year than last.
- 2) Marian received lots of good comments about
 - a. Easter decorations
 - b. Choir singing again
 - c. Bells ringing at Consecration
 - d. Holy water

Maintenance

Paul Fritz reports no big maintenance issues this past month. Mike Adrian reports that Garry Dickey found and removed a bat in Mother Cabrini Hall.

Finance

Mike Adrian reviewed Profit and Loss Budget Performance for April 2022.

Altar and Rosary

- Rosemary Pacha reports:
 Cake has been ordered for Fr. Ben Snyder's First Mass at Mother Cabrini on June 5, 2022.
- 2) Bob Kiefer will prepare the meat.
- 3) Garry and Suanne Dickey have been very busy preparing Mother Cabrini Church and Hall.
- 4) Pentecost Banner found at Mother Cabrini.

Old Business

- Gevock Memorial needs attention. Kent Whitney has been contacted by Don Kaska. Mike Adrian suggests Jeff Pedrick from Richland might also be able to do the work. Wait until July before contacting Pedrick.
- 2) ADA update. We have 38 donors and 40 contributions. Still \$1985 short of our goal.
- 3) Paul Fritz talked to Ray Lehn about the maple tree south of the main sidewalk at St. Joseph. Although it is not an emergency, it is dying and will need to be removed.
- 4) Vandalism at St. Joseph. Children have been seen driving 4-wheelers across the church lawns. Children wrote with chalk on the front doors.

New Business

- 1) Discussion about having another Budget Campaign vs having a fundraising event.
- 2) Considerations for 2022-2023 budget.
- 3) Ted Lobello memorial Mass July 2 at Mother Cabrini.
- 4) Rosemary Pacha representing our Parish at Whoopie Days Sunday Service June 19.

Father Lathrop led a closing prayer.

Marian Milender moved to adjourn. Seconded by Paul Fritz. Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.

Next meeting will be at Mother Cabrini Hall on Wednesday, July 6, 2022 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted, Arlene Fritz/Paul Fritz